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Ketterlinus Elementary School….where we learn, love and laugh.  

Dear KES Volunteers- 
 
     Thank you, to all of you who attended the Volunteer Ori-
entation. It was nice to meet so many new parents, as well as 
to see our returning faithful volunteers. We are excited 
about the energy you brought to our meeting and look for-
ward to a great school year.  Just a reminder: In order to 
participate in any of our special events,  attend field trips,  
watch performances, visit the classroom, or have lunch with 
your child, you MUST be an approved volunteer. You can 
find the “School Access” form on our school website. Please 
keep in mind that the approval process could take up to 4 
weeks.  Please share this information with grandparents, 
aunts and uncles, and siblings over the age of 18 who plan to 
visit KES.   
     Below is a list of current volunteer needs. Please let me 
know if you are interested.  
**volunteers to assist in the lunchroom each day from 11:00 
to 12:00 
***volunteers interested in becoming a mentor for one of 
our students 
 
 
      Looking forward to meeting  each 
of you! 
 
Michelle Moore 
KES Volunteer Coordinator 

Principal’s Corner 
 

Dear KES Families –  

 

     I’m ready for some cooler weather, football and soccer.   Thank you to those stu-

dents and families that attended Flagler College Soccer game on Thursday night.  

What a turnout!   It was a blast.  Most left at halftime due to it being a school night.   

We had so much fun all while exposing our students to our local college team.  

      I’m excited to see the Jacksonville Jaguars start their season.  I have found this to 

be an opportunity for my family to rally together to support our NFL team and  to 

spend quality time as a family.   I hope that you will be able to support Jacksonville 

Jaguars by coming out to St. Johns County Day on Oct. 19th at Everbank Field.   Infor-

mation will be in next week’s newsletter.  

     A couple of gentle reminders about parent drop-off in the morning.  We have seen 

a couple of situations where parents are  either on the cell phone or not paying atten-

tion.  Please refrain from using the cell phone ,and always follow the traffic pattern.  

Our school is located in the heart of the historic district.   Please be mindful of our 

neighbors and our students.  Drive slowly!  We love our wonderful city and its resi-

dents.  Please be good stewards.      

 

This is a repeat of the  previous guidelines for morning drop off:  

 

In the morning… 

*Drop off begins at 8am.  If you require morning care, please inquire with the 

Cove at 547-8540. 

*DO NOT drop off on Orange Street.  Use the designated parent drop off area in 

the parking lot.   

*Make sure your child is sitting on the passenger side prepared to exit with their 

lunchbox and/or backpack.  The line backs up when a student is not prepared.  If 

your child is not ready to exit the car,  just pull forward to a parking space to allow 

the car line to move and give you and your child more time. This happens to all of us 

so don’t worry. Just park in a parking space so that the drop-off line is not slowed.  

*DO NOT allow your child to exit from the driver side.   This is unsafe and slows 

down the line. 

*Pull forward.  The fir st car  should pull all the way to the sign.  This allows more 

cars to drop off in the “landing area”. 

 

In the afternoons… 

*School ends at 2:50pm.  Do not come earlier unless it is necessary.   

*Please enter “the line” by driving on Castillo Drive between the Visitor’s Center and 

Project Swing – DO NOT stop traffic behind the school district building by trying to 

turn left through the wooden gates.  This has caused the trolley trains to back up.  In 

addition, this is not fair to the parents who have also been waiting patiently.   

*Car tags are displayed.  The pick-up process is slowed when a tag is not properly 

displayed.   Please make sure your child’s grade is on the tag as well.  This helps us in 

calling the right student.  We have several students with the same first name, but can 

narrow it down with a grade level.    

*Pull forward!  This allows more cars to pick up. 

*Do not use a cell phone.   

*Stay in the car, do not walk up to try to pick up your child.  This causes the 

adults to stop listening to the walkie talkie, resulting names being missed.  We dis-

miss non-car riders at 3:00 – 3:05pm to the front patio area.  Please wait for them 

there.    

*I strongly encourage parents to consider having their child ride the school bus.  
Our drivers are fantastic!  Plus, this saves you time and gas.   

   

     Please be patient with arrivals and dismissals.  Your child’s safety is first, and we 

will take all measures to ensure a safe environment.   

 

Have a fabulous weekend! 

 
Kathy Tucker 

Principal 

 

Ketterlinus School Advisory  
Committee 

In preparation for the upcoming year, we have scheduled 
the first School Advisory Council meeting for September 

16th at 7:45am.  Childcare is provided. Please come be 
part of this very important committee  of KES staff, parents, and commu-
nity members that is responsible for the development and implementa-

tion of  the School Improvement Plan. 

 

 

2014-2015 Meeting Schedule 

 

September 16, 2014 

October 14, 2014 

November 18, 2014 

December 9, 2014 

January 13, 2015 

February 10, 2015 

March 10, 2015 

April 14, 2015 

May 12, 2015 

KES Family Night at  

Flagler  

 College Soccer 

 

KES students showed their 

 college readiness by supporting 

Flagler College with their pres-

ence at the men’s soccer game 

against Emory Riddle. The students showed great 

character as they cheered for the Saints.  Look for 

updates on other games to attend as we continue to show our 

support for our local college.  

Student of  the Week 
VPK: Haley Parker 
Kindergarten: Cameron Martin 
1st Grade: Talan Yarbrough, Annabelle Hucke, Hobbs Brei-
denstein 
2nd Grade:  Emma Ryan, Eli Robshaw, Zoe Naughton, Macken-
zie Crowling 
3rd  Grade:  Bryce Jackson, Isiah Neumann 
4th Grade: Lola Berg,Cailynn Brubaker, Eden Robshaw 
5th Grade:  Gabriella Sindicic 

Still Looking For First Day of School Pictures 
 

Will you share your “back to school” pictures with us for the yearbook?  
The photos can be emailed to: Stacey.gwaltney@stjohns.k12.fl.us . 
Please be sure to add “back to school” in the subject area, as well as your 
child’s name. The yearbook is a collection of  many KES memories 
made throughout the year, starting with the first day of school. 

School Picture Day 
 
School pictures will be taken on Wednesday, Sep-
tember 17th. Order forms will be sent home with 

your child. Please return those forms on or before Picture Day.  
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*~* Dates to Remember *~* 

 

09/12   INSERVICE DAY—NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 

09/16   SAC Meeting @ 7:45 a.m. 

09/16  Curriculum Night (6:00 –7:00 p.m.) -K.2nd, & 4th 

09/18  Curriculum Night(6:00-7:00 p.m.)-1st, 3rd, & 5th 

 

       LUNCH SCHEDULE FOR WEEK OF September 8th 
rd 

 

                          

 

 

Tuesday 
 

Mini Corn Dogs 

Mini Cheese Ravioli 

Spinach & Romaine  

Salad 

Corn 

Mixed Fruit 

Garlic Breadstick 

Choice of Milk 

 

Thursday 

 

Hamburger  

Homestyle Chicken 

Sandwich 

Roasted Potato Wedges 

Baked Beans 

Pears  

Choice of Milk 

Friday 

 

 

Student Holiday 

Teacher Inservice 

Day 

Monday 
 

Homestyle Mac & Cheese 

BBQ Chicken Max Snax 

Steamed Broccoli 

Green Beans 

Apple Sauce 

Sliced Apples 

Choice of Milk 

Wednesday 
 

Cheese or Pepperoni Pizza 

Fajita Chicken Salad 

Carrot & Cucumber  

Dippers 

Sweet Peas 

Fresh Apple Slices 

Garlic Breadsticks 

Choice of Milk 

 

News from the Art Rooms 
 

ATTENTION all 4th & 5th grade students:  

Art Club registration is open. Registration 

will continue until the first class of Art 

Club. The new start date will be September 

15. You must hurry!! Only the first 15 students who register will be ac-

cepted! 

 

Join my Edmodo group to keep up with what's going on in art!  

Edmodo code: 3zahzf 

 

Coach’s Corner 
 

PE Reminder—Please remember to wear your 
tennis shoes to P.E. class. Also, bring a water 
bottle. Remember to ONLY BRING WATER!!!  
Information regarding TOT will be coming 
soon!!!! 

Cub Scouts 

 

If your child is interested in sports, swimming, fish-

ing, camping, archery or BB shooting, all while hav-

ing fun with friends, come to the school cafeteria at 

any time from 6:30-7:45pm on Tuesday, September 30 to join 

Cub Scouts! All boys grades 1-5 are eligible to participate! 

 News from the Music Department 
 

The Dynamic Dolphin Chorus will be starting on September 10, 
2014 from 2:00 – 3:00 in Ms. Height's room. Every student in 
grades 3 - 5 will be receiving a registration letter in music 
class, so look for more information heading your way. Ms. 
Height looks forward to making music with you this year! 

VeloFest Community  
Initiative 

 
Do you accept the challenge to become a more aware and safer road 
user? If so, on September 25th @5:45 a.m. plan to attend a Corpo-
rate 5K Challenge to promote safer road usage for pedestrians. Reg-
ister at  
www.letsgetpedestrian.org. For more information, go to: 
www.velofest.org 

Thank you to 5 Star Pizza 
 

The 2013/2014 kindergarten class would like 
to express their deepest appreciation to  5 
Star Pizza and the Gillespie family  for 

providing a fabulous end-of-the year activity. They thoroughly 
enjoy watching the pizza demonstration and loved having 
their own dough to “toss”. Thank you for giving our students 
a memory that will bring a smile to their faces.  

Curriculum Night 

 

We encourage all parents to attend the upcoming Curriculum Night for 

their child’s grade level. This is a wonderful opportunity to hear the 

curriculum that will be used this year, why the curriculum was chosen, 

and how you can help make your child successful in the classroom. Cur-

riculum Night for K,2nd,& 4th will be on Tuesday, September 16th @ 

6:00 p.m. The 1st, 3rd, & 5th Curriculum Night will be on Thursday, 

September 18th @ 6:00 p.m.  Please plan to attend this very important 

informational evening.  

Introducing……. 
We would like to introduce three of our newest staff members. We are thrilled to have them join our KES family. 

***Sandy Wallace—For the record, cheerleading IS a sport. I’m Sandy Wallace, ESE teacher. I graduated from Marshall University 

where I was a cheerleader. My degrees are in special education and elementary education. I  have worked with students from elementary 

to middle school in St. John’s County.  My husband and I love the beaches in St. Augustine and I love being part of the Dolphin team.  

***Brian Elmore-I am awesomely pleased to be part of the KES staff. I have 18 years of experience in education. The great part of 

that is that they have all been in St. John’s County. My teaching career includes all elementary grades, with the exception of kindergar-

ten. I  was born in St. Augustine and have attended local schools, graduating from St. Augustine High School.  

***My name is Brooke Smith, and I’m the new counselor at KES. This summer I moved from the oldest state(Delaware) to the oldest 

city(St. Augustine) to become a Dolphin. Before moving, I taught 4th grade for 6 years in Cecil County Maryland. While teaching I 

earned my masters in school counseling. During my free time, I enjoy spending time with my family, playing sports, relaxing on the beach, 

and eating my favorite ice cream (mint chocolate chip-the green kind). I LOVE the students and staff at KES and look forward to a 

wonderful year.  
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